October Eleventh 1922. Dr. H. M. Ami, 453 Laurier Avenue East, Ottawa. Dear Dr. Ami: -Thank you very much indeed for your letter of October 8th. I am sorry I did not see you when you called, but, of course, you know that I was out of the city. I am glad that you found it possible to attend the 700th anniversary of the University of Padua as the representative of McGill. In this connection, will you please let me know to what expense you were put on account of acting as our representative. I thank you for your offer to come and speak to a gathering of the students. Your address will be interesting and, I am sure, much appreciated. I shall make the suggestion to the McGill Canadian Club, or some other organization who might take it in charge. I hope that any time you come to Montreal you will let me know. With all good wishes, I am, Yours faithfully, Principal.